
NAVCENT Task Force Completes
First  Unmanned  Integration
Exercise at Sea

On  Oct.  26,  U.S.  Naval  Forces  Central  Command  completed
exercise New Horizon, the first at-sea evolution for its new
unmanned task force. NAVCENT
NAVAL SUPPORT ACTIVITY, Bahrain — U.S. Naval Forces Central
Command (NAVCENT) completed exercise New Horizon, the first
at-sea  evolution  for  its  new  unmanned  task  force,  the
command’s  public  affairs  said  Oct.  26.  

During the two-day training exercise, Task Force 59 integrated
and evaluated new MANTAS T-12 unmanned surface vessels (USV)
that operated alongside manned U.S. patrol craft and Bahrain
Defense Force maritime assets. 

This marked the first time NAVCENT integrated USVs with manned
assets at sea in the U.S. 5th Fleet area of operations. New
Horizon was also the first time for NAVCENT’s integration of
USVs with manned assets at sea alongside partner forces. 

“Working  with  our  regional  partners  on  unmanned  systems
integration is crucial to enhancing collective maritime domain
awareness,” said Vice Adm. Brad Cooper, commander of NAVCENT,
U.S. 5th Fleet and Combined Maritime Forces. “Bahrain, as our
first  regional  partner  to  collaborate  with  Task  Force  59
during an at-sea exercise, demonstrates the strengthening of
our strategic relationship.” 

The first phase of New Horizon, conducted Oct. 20, featured
operators controlling the USVs aboard patrol coastal ship USS
Firebolt  (PC  10),  while  the  vessels  conducted  high-speed
maneuvers in formation. 
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The final phase on Oct. 26 brought together a larger force of
manned and unmanned maritime and aerial assets from NAVCENT,
the  Royal  Bahrain  Naval  Force  and  Bahrain  coast  guard.
Participating units also included patrol boat USCGC Maui (WPB
1304), an MH-60S helicopter, a V-BAT unmanned aerial vehicle
and Bahrain naval force patrol craft. 

Both U.S. and Bahraini forces practiced operating the vessels
in  formation  to  strengthen  mutual  understanding  and
interoperability.  

“This is a significant milestone for our new task force as we
accelerate the integration of unmanned systems and artificial
intelligence into complex, cross-domain operations at sea,”
said  Capt.  Michael  Brasseur,  commander  of  Task  Force  59.
“Real-world evaluation is essential.” 

NAVCENT established the task force Sept. 9 to focus U.S. 5th
Fleet efforts on unmanned systems and artificial intelligence
integration. 

The U.S. 5th Fleet area of operations encompasses about 2.5
million square miles of water area and includes the Arabian
Gulf, Gulf of Oman, Red Sea and parts of the Indian Ocean. The
expanse  is  comprised  of  21  countries  and  includes  three
critical choke points at the Strait of Hormuz, the Suez Canal
and the Strait of Bab al Mandeb at the southern tip of Yemen. 


